

Posters will be distributed to all departments and divisions inviting employees to farewell reception. GRAPHIC DESIGN: TUAN LE

Two Farewell Receptions Planned for CEO Julian Burke

(Sept. 6, 2001) Two farewell events for departing CEO Julian Burke – including an employee gathering – have been scheduled later this month.

Burke, whose last day at the MTA will be Sept. 30, joined the MTA in August 1997 for what he thought would be a temporary assignment helping the agency through a financial crisis.

A public reception is set for 6:30 to 8:30 p.m., Wednesday, Sept. 19, in the Times Mirror Court at the Music Center on Grand Avenue in downtown LA. A program will begin at 7:15 p.m.

The employee reception – themed "Thanks for the Memories" – is scheduled from 9 until 11 a.m., Friday, Sept. 21, on the Plaza outside the Headquarters Building. A program is planned for 10 a.m.

Those who wish to attend the public reception should send a \$25 check or money order, by Friday, Sept. 14, to Patricia Campbell at Mail Stop 99-11-11. The checks and money orders, which will help cover the cost of the reception, should be made payable to MTEFCU, the Metro Transit Employees Federal Credit Union.

Parking is available in the Music Center garage for \$7. For more information about the public reception, call MTA Government Relations at 922-5638.

Back to Bulletin Board